

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

Region VI – Western Visayas SCHOOLS DIVISION OF CAPIZ

August 5, 2022

DIVISION MEMORANDUM NO. 262 s. 2022

BOY SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES SUPPORTS DepEd's 2022 BRIGADA ESKWELA NATIONAL SCHOOLS' REPAIR AND MAINTENANCE WEEK

To: OIC, Office of the Assistant Schools Division Superintendent Chief Education Supervisors, CID and SGOD Public Schools District Supervisors/OIC of the District Heads, Public and Private Secondary and Integrated Schools
All Others Concerned

- 1. Attached is BSP Capiz Council Memorandum No. 13, s. 2022 titled "BSP Support DepEd's Brigada Eskwela National Schools' Repair and Maintenance Week".
- 2. Anent this, the BSP Capiz Council enjoins all Scouting Districts/Areas, Sponsoring Institutions and Scout Units to call for the service of all registered Boy Scouts, Senior Scouts, and Rover Scouts to provide support and assistance to Brigada Eskwela 2022. All participating Scouts and Scouters are advised to wear their neckerchief during the conduct of the activity.
- 3. It is understood that in the conduct of this activity, there shall be no discrimination on account of age, school, gender, civil status, disability or other factors, and personal circumstances contrary to the principles of equal opportunity.
- 4. Participation to the activity is voluntary and must adhere with DepEd Order No. 66, s. 2017 titled "Implementing Guidelines on the Conduct of Off-Campus Activities" and DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005 titled "Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged on Time-On-Task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith". Correspondingly, participation of DepEd personnel is subject to compliance with DepEd Memo No. 62, s. 2022 "2022 Brigada Eskwela Implementing Guidelines".



Address: Banica, Roxas City Contact Number: (036) 6518 456 Email Address: capiz@deped.gov.ph



Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

Region VI – Western Visayas SCHOOLS DIVISION OF CAPIZ

- 5. It is expected that in the conduct of this activity, all involved must adhere to minimum health and safety protocols set by the Inter-Agency Task Force on the Management of Emerging Infectious Diseases (IATF) and the Department of Health (DOH).
- 6. Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired.

MIGUEL MAO D. APOSIN EdD, CESO V Schools Division Superintendent



Address: Banica, Roxas City Contact Number: (036) 6518 456 Email Address: capiz@deped.gov.ph



Boy Scouts of the Philippines CAPIZ COUNCIL Roxas City

August 4, 2022

COUNCIL MEMORANDUM

No 13

Series 2022

TO:

DISTRICT SCOUTING COMMSSIONERS, INSTITUTIONAL HEADS, OIC's & TIC'

(Public & Private Elementary & Secondary Schools)

DISTRICT FIELD SCOUT COMMISSIONERS (KAWAN, TROOP, OUTFIT ADVISORS)

TRAINING TEAM MEMBERS, INSTITUTIONAL REPRESENTATIVES

SUBJECT:

BSP SUPPORTS DepEd's 2022 BRIGADA ESKWELA NATIONAL SCHOOLS'

REPAIR AND MAINTENANCE WEEK

- 1. This is with reference to the National Office Memorandum No. 49, s. 2022 RE: BSP SUPPORT DepEd's BRIGADA ESKWELA NATIONAL SCHOOLS' REPAIR AND MAINTENANCE WEEK.
- 2. Background. The education of the Filipino youth is everybody's concern. While the government is tasked to provide free quality education to every Filipino child and youth, the community where they grow is an important stakeholder in their education. The private sector, which will sooner or later employ these young Filipinos, is an important stakeholder as well as in their education. The successful collaboration of all of these stakeholders is therefore pivotal in ensuring that Filipino children and youth go to school, remain in school and learn in school. It was with this spirit of volunteerism and public partnership for education that Republic act 8525 or the "Adopt-A-School Act" was made in 1988. Through the Adopt-A-School Program (ASP), private sector companies and professionals are given the opportunity to contribute in improving the public education system of the country. Pursuant to the Department Education Order No. 34 series of 2022, the Brigada Eskwela runs from August 1 26, 2022 nationwide.
- 3. Rationale. Anent the BSP's Vision 2025 Strategy Map, Strategic Priority on "Community Involvement" under the perspective of "Social Impact" through "Scout Helping Create Better Communities", the BSP, Capiz Council enjoins all Scouting Districts/Areas, Sponsoring Institutions and Scout Units to call for the service of all registered Boy Scouts, Senior Scouts, and Rover Scouts to provide support and assistance to the 2022 BRIGADA ESKWELA in preparation for Balik Eskwela 2022. All participating Scouts and Scouters is advice to wear their neckerchief during the conduct of activity.
- 4. Aim and Objectives. The BSP's call for Support to DepEd's Brigada Eskwela 2022 aims to promote Citizenship Training, Character Building and Skills for Self-Reliance. It further seeks to inculcate the value of Social Responsibility and Civic Consciousness among Scouts and Leaders through their active involvement and participation in Community Service and Development Projects in their schools nationwide.

At the end of the Brigada Eskwela, the Scouts should be able to:

- A. Help contribute in the repair and maintenance of schools before the opening of classes;
- B. Create or build projects that will help ensure safe, clean and healthy environment for all pupils and students;
- C. Acquire necessary competencies in earning their Scouts of the World Award.
- D. Earn their Rover Quadrants or the Chief Scouts Nation-Builder Award
- E. Earn their Messenger of Peace badges.
- F. Acquire skills related to the Merit Badges such as Home Repair, Electronics, Electricity, Carpentry, Masonry, Gardening and Safety among others.

- 5. After Action Report. Document your community service and development projects during the Brigada Eskwela with complete pictures and brief narrative description of the services you have rendered in the school "before", "during" and "after" the Brigada Eskwela and send it to the BSP Capiz Council office, BSP Capiz Council FB Page, Scout Capiz FB account, FB messenger, Rodil Fegarido Estrellan and Warren Paredes to increase our reach and online engagement.
- 6. Should you have further queries, you may contact us at CP # 09203290723, 09052825576, or through FB messenger, Rodil Fegarido Estrellan and Warren Paredes.
- 7. All concerned are enjoined to promote and extend our sincerest support and assistance to this nation-wide event, the Brigada Eskwela 2022, of the Department of Education, our strong partner pin molding the character and values of our Scouts to become responsible and active citizens in their communities.

8. For information, guidance, wide dissemination and compliance of all concerned.

RODIL F. ESTRELLAN, ALT/CMT

Council Scout Executive

MARK ANTHONY G. ORTIZ

Council Chairman